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Greetings,

Robert Meade, a self-proclaimed “specialist in research and investigations,” claimed
that there would be a biblical doomsday on September 23, 2017. Since it is no
September 26, I assume he was wrong. But he is no claiming he knew all along that it
would really happen on October 15, 2017. And I believe he will be proven wrong
again.

Since Christ left the earth people have been predicting the end, and none of them have
been right. In Matthew 24:36 Jesus says; 36 “But of that day and hour no one knows, not
even the angels of heaven, nor the Son, but the Father alone.” If God wanted us to
know when the end was going to happen he would have told us.. .. .

Personally, I believe that rather than knowing when the end is coming, it is more
important to know that we are ready. If we read the obituaries we know that for those
listed the end for them has already come.

If your world should end tomorrow are you ready? Is God number one in your life?
Do you believe that Christ is your savior? Have you asked for forgiveness of your sins?
Have you forgiven those who have sinned against you?

God wants us to live our lives every day like the end is here. He wants us to live a life
of serving others, loving one another, and worshipping him.

I pray that we always live our lives ready for the end.

God’s blessings

Pastor John

If you or a family member is in the hospital and would like a pastoral visit, please contact the
Church office (361/277-8653) or Pastor John Boor at the parsonage (361/275-9895) or on his
cell (361/243-0373). Due to the privacy laws, hospitals no longer notify pastors when a member is
admitted or treated. If you know of anyone being taken to the hospital (emergency or otherwise), or who is
seriously ill please call.



Ding-a-ling
Corner

Church Sign Humor

If God Seems Far
Away, Guess who
moved?

STATISTICAL REPORT FOR 2017
Jan [Feb Mar [Apr MaylJun [Jul |Aug|Sep [Oct [Nov [Dec [TOTAL
Infant/Child Q0| 0 =0 s | 4 50 5
Adult 0O 0 0|00 O0]O 0
Total Baptisms 01010011040 5
|
Confirmations 010 0 0]9]10!010 9
[
Weddings
Members| 0 | 0 | O 1 {00110 2
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0 0)10]0]01(0O0 0
Funerals
Members| 0 | 0 0 1 001010 1
Non-Members| 0 | 0 0 0j]01]0O0 110 1
Counseling Sessions 3 (41 51412 |0]3 |4 25
[
Transfer Out 0O 0 Oo1o0j]0]|21|0O0 2
Transfer In 010 0 O10]0]0(O 0
[
IHome Visits 516 5 6 |54 |13 1|6 40
Hospital Visits :
Members| 11| 0 1 0 1 0]01(0 13
Non-Members| 12| 4 3 1 1 1 212 26
|
IPrivate Communion
Members| 6 | 7 6 6 |54 )4/ 8 46
Non-Members{ 28 | 24 | 28 [ 26 | 12| 16 | 18 | 22 174
PLEASE NOTE: LAST MONTH'S STATISTICS ARE TO DATE AS OF PRINTING TIME
Release of Membership 010 0 Ool0]J]0]lO[O]O]OfO]O 0
Restore to Membership oOofojojojojofojofojojoqlo 0




ST. JOHN EV. LUTHERAN CHURCH CONTACT NUMBERS

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS
Pastor - John Boor 275-9895 (Cell) 243-0373

Council President - Marvin Sager 275-6029
Vice President - Obert Sagebiel 275-5087
Secretary - Virginia Jank 575-6813
Treasurer - M’Liss Moore 275-8069
Financial Secretary - Matt Nelson 550-2602

Parish Education - Kathy Dunn 275-4322
Mission/Evangelism - Linda Ruschhaupt 275-2059

Property Team - Dickie Bettge 277-3096
Finance Team - Glenn Ruschhaupt 275-2059
Parish Life Team - Terri Jank 575-6816
Worship Team - Johnny Jank 575-6813

Office hours are Tuesday-Friday
from 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Please
see bulletins for any changes.

Notes from the
Church Secretary

ADDRESS/PHONE NUMBER/NAME CHANGES
Please notify the Church Office as soon as possible
of any change in mailing addresses, and/or phone

numbers, and/or name changes. Thank you!

If any elderly person, or youth, Need a
needs a ride to Church or youth  Rsde?

events, please notify the pastor so =

.
arrangements can be made to /z
accommodate these needs. e
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE
The deadline for the November 2017 Church Bell is
Friday, October 20, 2017 by 9 a.m. You can drop off
your articles at the church office, or e-mail them to
stjohnevlutheran@juno.com. Thanks!

Do you have an idea?

Is there something at the church
that you think needs fixing or
changing? The Church Council
and Committee Members would
like to have your input. Please
feel free to use the ‘suggestion box’ in the Narthex to
pass on your ideas, suggestions, and concerns.
Remember, this is your church and your opinion
matters, We are eager to hear from you!

ATTENTION ACOLYTES
Please see the acolyte sign-up sheet in
the Narthex. Volunteers are needed
for the upcoming months!
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PRAYER REQUESTS:
If you have a request for the Prayer
Chain, contact Evelyn Diebel. And
please update your request at least once

JER C

a month so the list can be kept current.
If you wish to receive the Prayer Chain

F

Our Military and their families:
Nicholas Jacobs - U.S. Air Force,
Nellis Air Force Base, Nevada
Russell Copeland - U.S. Army
Reserves &
John Otto - USMC, Cuba
Jonathon Albrecht - 11.S. Army, Drayer :
Kentucky

Chase Schroeder - U.S. Navy Qequeét&
Austin Schroeder - U.S. Navy

Jennifer Cornett - U.S. Air Force
Lee Magrauder - U.S. Army, Afghanistan
Katrina Moritz - U.S. Air Force
Please Pray for: Adam Womble
Nate Boehl

Hunter Jacob

requests, please contact Evelyn Diebel
(275-5979).

Glynn Yurick
Mike Meyer
Kenny Jacob
Sandy Gohmert
Nursing Home: Arlen Mueller, Merton & Marjorie
Ideus; Y orktown Nursitig & Rehabilitation
Marlene Dreier Rangnow, Cuero Nursing &Rehabilitation

Homebound: Helen Mae Egg & Bette Jo Haun

Prayer requests cards are available in the pews and can be
filled out and handed to an usher during the first hymn for
your request to be included in the day's prayer. If you have
a private prayer request please fill out the appropriate side
and give to the pastor.



Mission of the Month of October

CAMAL House
Mission Statement

St. John’s Mission of the Month of October is
CAMAL House which is the local food bank.
Volunteers run this food bank. Funds are needed
to help prepare the pantry for the upcoming
holidays. They especially need funds to purchase
Thanksgiving turkeys.

W keep therfamily o Karon
aualy o Sbmda/f, SWA’W .R;;l\;TH]S :ﬁME iy
24, 2017. May God comfort,  |tle
this family at thein time of loss.

Church Pictures
Save the date! October 6th and
7th. Pictures will be taken for our
Pictorial Directory. The sign-up sheet
is in the parish hall. Thank You!

Altar Guild
The ALTAR GUILD will hold it’s
bi-annual MEETING on Tuesday,
October 10™ at 7:00 PM. At least
one member from each team needs
to attend this meeting.

St. John Youth Group

We are still looking for new Youth Group Leaders.
Please contact Pastor John if this is something God is
calling you to do. Thank you.

SAVE THE DATE!
2017 IS THE 500™
ANNIVERSARY OF THE
PROTESTANT REFORMATION
AND HERE AT ST JOHN EV
LUTHERAN CHURCH WE
INTEND TO CELEBRATE IN A
BIG WAY ON OCTOBER 29™
WITH A REFORMATION
SERVICE FOLLOWED BY A POT
LUCK MEAL. SAVE THE DATE
AND KEEP YOUR EYES OPEN
FOR ADDITIONAL EVENTS
LEADING UP TO THE
CELEBRATION!

RERTATON
* olindaye

Church Renovation Fund
On August 28, 2016, our -
congregation voted to establish a
fund for installation of the
elevator and other church
renovations. Anyone wishing to
give to the renovation project may
do so by designating “Church
Renovation” or “Elevator Fund”
on their check or on the pew
giving envelope.

& BUSY BAGS IN CHURCH

“‘(ﬂ Busy Bags are available in the Narthex

" for all children to use. These bags have
quiet activities for children to enjoy during
Worship. The tote bags have items that younger
children might be more interested in while the
zipper bags have items for slightly bigger kids.
Grab a bag on your way in to church, but please
“bee” sweet and return it after the service.



CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES

August 22, 2017
By: Virginia Jank, Church Secretary

MEMBERS PRESENT: Pastor John Boor,
President Marv Sager, Obert Sagebiel, Richard
“Dickie” Bettge, Johnny and Virginia Jank, Kathy
Dunn, Glenn and Linda Ruschhaupt, Matt Nelson,
M’Liss Moore, Terri Jank
CALL TO ORDER: President Marv Sager called
the meeting to order. Terri Jank opened the meeting
with a devotion referring to the statement “be still
and know that I am God”. We are too busy, trying to
get everything done, we need to slow down and take
time for Christ.
MINUTES: Reviewed, Motion to accept by Linda
Ruschhaupt, 2" by Dickie Bettge, and approved.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Reviewed, Motion to
accept by Glenn Ruschhaupt, P by Terri Jank and
approved.

PASTOR’S REPORT
The convocation was informative. The focus was
obviously on the 500™ anniversary of the
reformation. We had several speakers about the
reformation one of which was a Presbyterian that
renounced her ordination when the PCA started
ordaining gays. -
We had 4 baptisms in July. Three was the result of a
premarital counseling session and the Holy Spirit
touched the mother’s heart and resulted in 3
baptisms. God’s blessings Pastor John
Discussion: Pastor talked about Carmen LaBerge’s
decision to renounce her ordination. He reported that
the NALC is in the “black’ and has 421
congregations. There are between 125,000 and
141,000 baptized members. Next year’s convocation
will be in Denver Colorado. There was a discussion
on baptisms, confirmations, weddings,
funerals/burials and transfers with names and dates
being noted in the council minutes to backup
information for the church registry.
To update this year:
Baptisms: May 7 2017 -- Harper Blaire Light,
daughter of Michael and Melanie Moore Light
July 23 2017 -- Clayton Clyde Constable Jr. son of
Clayton Constable & Rebecca Grigsby
July 23, 2017 -- Brileigh Elizabeth Dobey, daughter
of Carson Dobey & Rebecca Grigsby
July 23,2017 -- Adlynn Ann Grigsby, daughter of
Jared & Rebecca Grigsby

Weddings: April 29, 2017 -- Trevor Bodden, (son
of Kevin & Beverly Bodden) and Kathleen Hermes at
the Venue in Cuero, Texas

July 29,2017 -- Mike Meyer and Tammy
Blain,(daughter of Bobby & Letha

Blain) at the Gohmert Ranch

Confirmations: May 21, 2017

Marlee Blain daughter of Britton and Sara Blain

Abbey Dreier daughter of Brent and Shelley Dreier

Travis Eichhorn son of Carl and Crystal Eichhorn

Jeri Ficklin daughter of Lindsey and Pam Fricklin

Desirae Flessner daughter of Randall and Melissa Flessner
Morgan Goebel daughter of Morgan and Sharon Goebel
Cason Jander son of Dwight and LeAnn Jander

Caleb Reinecke son of Leroy and Beth Reinecke

Caroline Roeske daughter of William and Heather Roeske

Funerals/Burials:

Cleo Wendel, St John Cemetery, died April 25 and
buried April 30, 2017 by Pastor John

Mildred Reuter Heinold, StJohn Cemetery, died Feb
19 and buried Feb 25,2017 by Rev Randy Bruno

Transfer out:
July 2017 Robert & Cindy Kainer

FINANCE TEAM REPORT
Meeting Date — August 14, 2017 -
Members Present- M’Liss Moore, Laurie Wendel ,
Matt Nelson and Archie Abrameit, Marv Sager
Opening Prayer - Given by Marv
REVIEW OF LATEST FINANCIAL REPORTS
- Reports and Memorials Status were reviewed and
various details discussed. The Team agreed with
M’Liss’ suggested transfer of $100,000 of the
designated Renovation fund balance in the Wells
Fargo account to the TDECU MM account to earn
additional interest.
OLD BUSINESS - Memorials balance remained
unchanged. M’Liss said she would draft a letter to
applicable parties, listing alternatives for directing the
monies to beneficial use.
NEW BUSINESS —Upcoming 2018 budget planning
was discussed along with the need to remind team
leaders to please have their applicable numbers in to
the Finance Team in advance of their October 9™
meeting.
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING IS SCHEDULED
FOR October 9" AT 7:00 PM.....



MISSION EVANGELISM TEAM REPORT:
Our mission for the month of September is the
Stevenson's Unit Prison Ministry

This is a ministry that is trying to gather funds to
build a chapel at the Stevenson Prison in Cuero.
The state does not grant permission to build chapels
until they are fully funded. There are seven

prison chapels in the state of Texas.

Les Rabke and Pastor Wanda Ulrey will be our guest
speakers on Mission Sunday which we will
celebrate on September 10, 2017.

Linda Ruschhaupt, Team Leader

PARISH LIFE TEAM REPORT:
AUGUST 2017
The Parish Life Team has the following events:

o September 10™-Mission Feast. We will have
lunch after the church service. The church
will provide brisket, BBQ Sauce, beans and
potato salad. Each family is asked to bring a
side dish or dessert to share.

e October 1*-Ice Cream Social. There will be a
signup sheet beginning September 3™ for
volunteers to bring ice cream and toppings.

e October 6™ and 7™-Life Touch Photography
will be here to take pictures for Pictorial

-Directery. There will be a signup sheet
posted for portrait times starting September
10™. There will also be a signup sheet for
volunteers to work sign in table during picture
times.

e October 29"-Reformation Sunday. There will
be a pot luck lunch following church. Each
Family is asked to bring a meat dish and side
dish or dessert.

The Parish Life Team will meet September 17, 2017
after church.

Discussion: The youth have an opportunity to help
with the sign-up process for congregational pictures.

PARISH ED TEAM REPORT
August 17,2017

VBS Day Camp — We had an average of 33 campers
(age 6-12) and about 8 Jr. Counselors. They seemed
to have a great time and learned some Christian
values through games, songs, crafts, and worship.
Our Junior Volunteers were very helpful and learned
about caring for others and being good examples.
The four counselors arrived in a timely manner and
participated in our contemporary service with a great

camp song, 10,000 Reasons, with guitar
accompaniment on Sunday July 30", Thank you to
Parish Life for providing Sunday lunch for the
counselors.
They met with the Youth Group at 4 pm and
provided training for the Day Camp. They also had a
devotional Bible Study and an interactive game. The
training was not as thorough as it should have been.
However at the end of each day, the counselors met
with the Jr counselors and me and went over highs
and lows and possible improvements.
The five days were pretty well organized by the
Counselors. Special thanks to all the volunteers:
Pam Haun, Joie Caskey, Parish Life group, Beth and
Leroy Reinecke, Laurie and John Pokluda (hosts for
the counselors).
Rally Sunday and Back Pack Blessing - we were very
disappointed at the low attendance on August 132
Only 15 youth attended the Sunday School hour and
even less stayed for church for the blessing.
However those that attended were thoroughly
entertained with Christian games and crafts. Several
parents attended and helped with the games. We had
four stations with four volunteers: M’Liss Moore,
Pam Haun, Laurie Pokluda, and Joie Caskey, and
teacher LeAnn Jander. We plan to have the same
stations (except the Bounce House) next Sunday to
use the material. Parish Life provided delicious Fruit
Pizza to highlight our Fruit of the Spirit theme.
The back pack blessing held during church was very
well done, with excellent responsive readings
provided in the Back Pack Kit. Johnny did a great
job with this too!
Kathy Dunn and Wanda Hays
Discussion: Our Sunday School is in need of
teachers. Notes will be put in the bulletins and in the
newsletter.

WORSHIP TEAM REPORT
Worship Team members Beverly Bodden, Pastor
John Boor, Johnny P Jank, Virginia Jank, Dawn Otto,
Carol Ann Sagebiel, Marv Sager, Norrean Sager, and
Bruce Weise met on Tuesday evening the 1% of
August, 2017 at 7:00PM in the Parish Hall. Johnny
opened with a prayer.
Old Business discussed included:
Reformation Sunday Celebration — Additional
ideas concerning Reformation Sunday were
discussed. We agreed that Sunday should be a
communion service. It will be a 5" Sunday of the
month.



Hearing impaired aid — Johnny announced the
devices but to date has not had any one use them. We
will try to see if we can be a little more proactive
about getting them into the hands of some who might
benefit from them. This discussion led to a
suggestion about getting a speaker into the cry room.
Johnny will get that done.

New Business discussion included:
Contemporary services — Discussion around the
most recent service on 30™ of J uly with Clay Crockett
and Nation of God was all positive. It was mentioned
that we might plan the service prior to VBS, next
year when the camp counselors would be there, as a
separate contemporary service and use them as a
resource for our music, as they clearly could have
done that this year had we not already had a band
scheduled.

Organ repair and maintenance — At the Worship
Team meeting discussion around getting comparable
recommendations from both Shawn Sanders and
Mike Morgan on the items addressed in the
inspection report. We did not have that information at
that time so discussion and any action was tabled.

Since then I have received information from both
vendors and this is attached in the form of a
comparative spread sheet. A brief history of the
- recent organissues may be hielpful as well. George
Price of Houston had maintained our organ since the
fall of 2013 at a cost of $1,700.00 per year plus any
additional repairs or parts if necessary. Mr. Price died
and his assistant Mike Morgan took over the account
and the semi-annual maintenance of our organ. Over
the last year Bruce Weise has made the Worship
Team aware that some of the repairs that Mike was
making were not seeming to hold up. Whether that
was to the fault of the age and state of our organ or
the capabilities of Mike Morgan was in question. To
investigate this further Worship Team agreed to find
an alternative organ repair vendor and request an
evaluation of our organ for comparison. Bruce
contacted some associates in the organist community
and several recommended Shawn Sanders of Pipe
Organ Technicians. Mr. Sanders was contacted and
subsequently made an inspection and submitted a
report. We then asked him to give some costs to his
recommendations. During the discussion Worship
Team felt we should present the results of the
inspection to Mike Morgan and let him respond as
well and make cost estimates where appropriate.
Both have now sent information back and that is what

I have tried to compile in the attached spread sheet.
6™ August, the Sunday after VBS was discussed, and
since Kathy would not be there and Wanda had not
been at VBS, they decided to incorporate the VBS
message in the Rally Sunday service.

Rally Sunday is scheduled for 13™ August. Pastor
John will be leaving the convocation and heading to
Ohio on vacation. Johnny will lead the worship. We
talked about a service centered on the planned Rally
Sunday celebration during the Sunday school hour.
We will have the children lead us in the “Fruits of the
Spirit” song by the FishDotComGuys. Kathy had
suggested we might also use something from VBS,
but we didn’t have that yet. Johnny also shared he
might do some research on information of Martin
Luther’s writings on Christian education and the
importance he gave it in the “future of the Church.”
We will also have a special litany for blessing the
children’s backpacks.

Mission Sunday will be 10™ September and
currently it will be a regular LBW service with the
message by Pastor Wanda Ulrey and Leslie Rabke of
the Stevenson Prison Unit Ministry.

October 1*' and 8™ will be the other Sundays Pastor
John will be on vacation. Jason Ohrt was asked and
has agreed to lead worship on the 8" of October. The
1% of October, obviously is the 1% Sunday of the
month and a communion Sunday and we will need to
find a supply pastor for that Sunday.

Altar Candelabras refurbished — Carol Ann is
continuing to research that and will update as she gets
information.

There being no Other New Business Worship Team
Assigned Songs for Worship for ik September
through 29™ of October 2017.

We then closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Next meeting — Whenever necessary. Next
scheduled meeting 5™ September 2017 @ 7:00PM

PROPERTY TEAM REPORT
8/22/17
Team members: Dickie Bettge, Marv Sager, Vance
Egg, Clay Haun, Will Roeske, Glenn Ruschhaupt,
Pastor John. ' ' T ‘
Regular Meeting Date: 2™ Sunday at 8:00 am.
Maintenance Schedule.
September: Budget Recommendations
Items Complete.

e Door knobs installed on church and parish
hall doors.



e Trees at church were mulched. Mulch was
moved away from the trunks of the trees.

e Shades installed in storage room and blinds in
classrooms.

e Small riding lawn mower purchased. $1390.

e Two screens on the parish hall were
reinstalled.

e PVC markers installed at the cemetery.

e Surface Burial notified of settlement at the
grave of Mildred Heinold.

Old Business.

e Architect progress. We met with the
structural engineer on Aug. 2. He
recommended hiring a Geotechnical Engineer
to test soils for the foundation design. We
received a proposal from Rock Engineering &
Testing Laboratory, Inc. for $2500 and one
from T.S.I. Laboratories, Inc. for $1200.
Patrick indicated that either company would
be adequate to do the required testing. He
will contact me next week for further
discussion on the proposals and to verify that
the structural engineer approves of either
company. Late bidding by Professional
Services Industries came in at $2900.

_®_ The Cemetery committee met on Aug. 2 to
work on revised rules. Draft revised rules
were distributed to the property team. They
will also be distributed to the Church Council
before the next meeting.

e Parsonage windows needing replacement (8).
Ideal Aluminum has been contacted to obtain
pricing.

New Business:

e Church septic system is giving problems.
Dickie will check into having the tanks
pumped. When they are pumped, we will
determine the condition and size of the tanks
as well as the drain field location and
functionality.

e We decided to junk the old lawn mower.
Brian said that he was taking a load of scrap
at which time he could dispose of the lawn
mower.

e Brian informed us of wood ants at the wing
door (parsonage side). Marv will notify pest
management person.

e We have noticed spider webs on church pews.
Marv will notify Bonnie.

Like
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e Marv will have the church carpets cleaned.
Projects:
e Inventory of furniture and equipment &
report to Church Council. Dickie
e Pressure wash & paint pump house.
e Seal concrete tables and benches with
Thompsons Water Seal
e Install light bulb at cemetery
Renovation Fund Balance: $227,743.
Items for Council Approval: Geotechnical Proposal.

DISCUSSION: Rock Engineering was suggested to
the council by Dickie and seconded by Linda.
Council approved them to test the soil for the
foundation design.

ADDITIONAL Discussion: Budget figures are to
be handed in to the finance committee from all teams.
Calendar notes: Sept 10 is Mission Sunday, Oct 1 is
the Ice Cream Social and Oct 6 & 7 will be picture
taking days. Pastor will be gone Oct 1 and Oct 8.
Meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer

Keep up with St. John online

~St. John Meyersville
https://www.facebook.com/Stjohnmeyersville
Or visit our website at: stjiohnmeyersville.org



VOLUNTEERS THIS MONTH:

October 1
Greeters - Volunteer Needed
Reader - Mackenzie Blain
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

October 8
Greeters - Volunteer Needed
Reader - Volunteer Needed
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

October 15
Greeters - Beverly Bodden
Reader - Volunteer Needed
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
October 22
Greeters - Dickie & Cathie Bettge
Reader - Tammy Blain-Meyer
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed
October 29
Greeters - Youth Group
Reader - Trish Hood
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

October Communion Assistant
Pam Haun

“October Altar Guild

Dawn Otto & Kaley Otto

October Nursing Home Visitor
Joan Wendel

LOOKING AHEAD.. .

November 5
Greeters - Candy Cowley

Reader - Beverly Bodden
Acolyte - Volunteer Needed

November Communion Assistant
Wanda Hays

November Altar Guild
Dee Moeller & Beverly Bodden

November Nursing Home Visitor
Mary Wagner

Volunteers: If you are down for a service, you are
responsible for getting a substitute if you cannot make
it. Please let the church office know if you have
switched so the correct names can be in the bulletin.

Happy Birthday to:

Barrett Blain

- Jason Brewer

Justin Ficklen

- Karen Brewer

- Cheryl Bramlette

Evelyn Diebel

9 - Pam Haun

11 - Lovel Blain

12 - Joan Gohmert
Lynn Lueckemeyer

14 - Obert Sagebiel

19 - Andrew Pare
Caroline Roeske

20 - Sandy Gohmert

21 - Cole Rains
Laurie Pokluda

23 - Don Wendel
Dwight Jander

26 - Rion Moeller

27 - Jennifer Coates
Kimberly Brewer

28 - Eran Krause

O N W =
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31 - Gordon Gohmert

John Lloyd Gohmert ~

Anniversary Greetings to:
7 - Carl & Crystal Eichhorn
8 - Bill & Tammy Boehl
Kevin & Beverly Bodden
15 - Roger & Tamany Brown
20 - Trandon & Nicole Leist
22 - Kyle & Tracy Fuchs
29 - Merton & Marjorie Ideus

Our apologies if we have missed your special date. Please
contact the church office to help with corrections. Thank
you.



October 2017

St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church

Mission of the Month:

CAMAL House
Meyersville, TX
Church Office: (361)277-8653, Pastor John’s Cell: (361)243-0373
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
17" Sunday after Pentecost 1 2 3 4 5 6 7
9:00 AM Sunday School 7 PM Worship Team | 1:30 PM Quilters
10:15 AM Worship
3:00-5:00 PM ~Ice Cream Social™
187 Sunday after Pentecost 8 9 10 11 12 13 14
8 AM Property Team Meeting 7 PM Altar Guild 10 AM Comm. Service
9:00 AM Sunday School Bi-Annual Meeting Yorktown Manor
: - 1:30 PM Quilters
L35 ML e 7 PM Women'’s Bible
Study
19" Sunday after Pentecost 15 16 17 18 19 20 21
9:00 AM Sunday School 7 PM Finance Team 10 AM Comm. Service
10:15 AM Worship Cuero Nursing&Rehab.
1:30 PM Quilters
6 PM Mission
444 W<_w_,_u_mm\___mmqﬂm.ﬂﬂﬂ Stud **Committee Reports | **Newsletter deadline.
Holy’ Y Due, please email to Please have all articles
Comimunion Council Members. to office.
20" Sunday after Pentecost 22 23 24 25 26 27 28
9:00 AM Sunday School 7 PM Council
10:15 AM Worship-SOTW Meeting
21° sunday after Pentecost 29 30 31
9:00 AM Sunday School ~Halloween~ Office Hours:
10:15 AM Worship *Please see the Bulletins
*Reformation Sunday* Ve, m.‘ﬁ'ﬁu
~Pot Luck Lunch @ St sl - A
after Worship™ Holy > CRURCH
Commu
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Halloween Treats @

Find the following
hidden words:

candy

cupcake @
pumpkin
sweets

treat
trick @
yum '




